
Mr. Michael Faber, CEO 
The Coca-Cola Company 
 4610 Rusan St 408 
Saint Cloud, Minnesota, 56302 
 
Dear Mr. Faber, 
 
I am writing to urge The Coca-Cola Company to take immediate action to (1) require suppliers 
to end any and all use of antimony and cobalt in plastic bottles and replace them with safer 
glass refill alternatives, and (2) achieve zero discharge of cancer-causing chemicals to the air 
and water along its supply chain. By 2030, Coca-Cola should replace 50% of the plastic bottles it 
uses with reusable or refillable container systems, and by 2040 should end the use of all fossil-
based PET plastic in its supply chain to help solve the climate crisis and protect human health. 
  
Antimony and cobalt can migrate from PET plastic bottles into beverages. Independent testing 
commissioned by Defend Our Health found antimony in all six samples of Coca-Cola brand 
beverages tested. Three of these product samples contained antimony at levels that exceed the 
California Public Health Goal for drinking water. Cobalt was also found in three of the Coca-Cola 
product samples tested. Follow up testing completed in early 2023 found antimony was present 
in the bottles of all eight Coca-Cola brand plastic bottle samples. PET also has other endocrine 
disrupting toxic chemicals that harm our health. 
  
Chronic antimony exposure can increase the lifetime risk of cancer and liver disease, and can 
increase risk factors for heart disease and diabetes. Children are especially susceptible as it has 
been estimated that they may be exposed to antimony at more than twice the level of adults, 
on average.  
  
Moreover, the continued use of antimony can contribute to environmental racism, as federal 
government data show that Latinx and Black communities in the US may be disproportionately 
exposed to antimony from all sources combined.  
  
Cobalt compounds used as PET plastic additives are probable human carcinogens and elevated 
exposure to cobalt can be toxic to the nervous system, thyroid, and heart.  
  
Therefore, Coca-Cola should publicly commit to requiring its suppliers to end the use of PET 
plastic bottles. 
  
I appreciate your focus on addressing consumer concerns and on customer satisfaction. I look 
forward to reading your response.  
 
Thank you! 
 


